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Attendance for the 

year to date: 96.3%                              

 

Attendance for the 

week:  97% 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Another fantastic week for us, being even more creative in our outside area  along-
sidecreating lovely habitats for our local creatures.  
We celebrated Earth Day this week by the Eco club leading worship, encouraging chil-
dren to think sustainably with their great ideas. Well done Eco club, what a great way 
to keep our golden thread strong in our school! 

Meet our most recent fundraisers! 

A group of children took on the challenge to complete night walk together to raise 
money for our Longparish lookout’. The children started walking from 7pm in Stock-
bridge until they reached Longparish at 11pm.  What fantastic determination, enthu-
siasm and resilience. Thank you! We look forward to seeing how much you have 
raised! 



Congratulations to our Longparish parents who         
completed the London Marathon last weekend! 

What an inspiration! Barney and Delilah are very 
proud of their Daddies! 

New parent governor 

We would like give a big welcome to Harriet Raynsford, 
our new parents governor and we look forward to     
working with her in our school.  

RUGBY CLUB CANCELLED 

Just a little reminder that Rugby club will not be taking 
place on Tuesday 30th April, due to Mr Williams joining 
Kingfisher class on their school trip. Parents involved will 
have received an email to confirm this. 

Friends of Longparish School  

 

Non Uniform Day (Friday 3 May)  

FoLS are holding a non uniform day at school on Friday 3 May. In return, we 

are asking you to please bring in a donation for the chocolate tombola at the 

Summer Fayre.  

 

Bars, bags or boxes – any type of chocolate is appreciated. Even un-

opened Easter eggs! They just need to be in the original packaging 

and still be in date at the end of June 2024.  



 

A reminder of our workshops for the above classes 

We are excited to welcome the Openbox theatre company once again next Thursday. Those classes  
involved will have received an email with more details and payments are payable through Arbor by 
Monday 29th April. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The seedlings we planted before the holidays have grown well. This week we plant-
ed our herbs and sweet peas all ready to use in our mud kitchen! We also planted 

our own sunflower seed to grow at home. We have entered a com-
petition with Little School to see which children have grown the tall-
est sunflower! 

Forest school was a fabulous adventure this week. Robin class and 
Little School shared a nature hunt spotting flowers and wildlife on 
our walk in the local area. We had a wonderful time out in nature 
and finding out local plant names. 

In maths we have continued to develop our mental maths skills and 
have looked at making a repeating pattern. For PE we enjoyed a Joe 

Wicks warm up, a sensory circuit of activity stations and scarf dancing to cool down. 

Well done Robin class on a fabulous week of learning. I think we may have officially worn you all out this 
week! 

Wow what a super busy week in Robin Class!!   

We started the week sharing our recycled models in 
Mr Roebuck's Earth Day assembly. We have explored 
different ways to join materials and  reuse rubbish to 
make new things. 

Our tadpoles are getting much larger now and have 
turned into froglets. They are ready for release into 
the wild on Monday! We made split pin frogs            
independently cutting and attaching the body parts. 
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Using our lovely English Learning journey story ‘The Storm Whale’ for inspira-
tion, Herons have begun to explore features of letters. We looked at the differ-
ence between formal and informal letters and then used what we had learned 
to have a go writing a reply back to a character. 

In Geography we have watched information videos about the different conti-
nents, making sure we found out an interesting fact to share and write about 
each. We loved seeing footage of how diverse the different places were in their 
environments and wildlife and listened carefully for important information 
about how many countries were in each continent and how many people lived 
there. 

In maths this week we have continued our work on simple multiplication by 
making arrays and looking at how we can make equal groups, by grouping or 
sharing. We are getting very good at counting in 2’s, 5’s and 10’s, we have 
some favourite songs that we sing together to help us learn this.  

For computing this week we looked at how you can gather data about a partic-
ular question and used some of the skills we had learned last term to help us 
record this into a simple spreadsheet. As a class we explored the question 
‘what type of house do you live in?’ We then used 2Count in Purple Mash to 
help us create a pictogram from the data we had collected. We enjoyed adding 
in our data and seeing the output that 2Count created, though we could see 
that there was only so much information we could take from this simple way of 
showing our data. 

We were able to remember the moves to our first Country Dance routine     
‘Pat-a-cake Polka’ in our PE session and learned some new moves as we 
danced our second dance together, the ‘Galopede’. More fun and new routines 
to come next week Herons! 
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This week in Kingfishers the class have been reading non-
fiction texts relating to our oceans. We learnt about the 
Great Garbage Patch in the Pacific ocean which is three 
times the size of France. We have been learning about 
how plastics and other waste damage the ocean habitats 
and how these marine animals consume plastics making 
them incredibly ill. We learnt that sea turtles have been 
found to eat 73% of garbage in their diets. We are begin-
ning to explore how humans have impacted the Oceans 
and Seas of our planets and have begun to explore what is 
being done to protect our oceans.  
 
In English we have begun to explore the features of non-
fiction texts and what will be expected of the information 
page we will be writing about plastics in our oceans.  
Children begun to create their own poster from fact pages 
to study how non-fiction pages are created such as dia-
grams, captions, paragraphs, photographs and data. We 
have an amazing collection of non-fiction Ocean and Sea 
books in our classroom and will be using the internet to 
explore more about plastics in our oceans.  
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Chaffinch have enjoyed using our outside area whilst learning this week and we are hoping we 
can do this more! 

In English, we have enjoyed reading more of our book, ‘The Jamie Drake Equation’ looking at 
how the authors use of language has created suspense along with writing predictions about 
what they think Jamie might do in the most recent dilemma, comparing this to what they 
would do themselves. 

In Maths, Year 5 have been learning how to understand fractions as decimals by looking at 
different representations. 

As Historians, we have delved into the ancient civilisation of Mayans. The children are very 
intrigued to find out about this time period, comparing life to other historic periods at that 
time and what Mayans have left us today. They have written some great adverts showing the 
features of Mayan calendars. 
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House Point Totals  

House  Weekly 

points 

Total 

Points  

St Andrew  329 601 

St David  353 575 

St George  297 565 

St Patrick  397 673 

Housepoint  

Winner of the Week 

Robins Charlie 

Xander 

Marlow  

Oliver 

Heron 

Class  

Molly 

Kingfish-

er Class  

Matilda  

Chaffinch 

Class  

Naomi 

Lexie 
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Our House Point Certificate winners for the  

week. 
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Other successes. 
Lexie has been asked to join Hampshire Netball. 

David has qualified for The National Boys Under 12 foil (fencing) com-

petition. 

Another mention to our fundraisers on their night hike: 

Ivy, Alexander, Zachary, Seth, Noah, Patch, Drake, Beth and Matthew 

Arthur and Esther have been working very hard in their writing. 
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Stars of the Week  

Robins Oliver 

Heron Class  Abigail 

Kingfisher Grace 

Chaffinch 

Class  

Monty 

Squirrel Certificate: 

Robins Xander, Billy, Marlow 

Heron Class  Emily, Thomas, Piero, Indie, 

Cressida, William, Darcey 

Kingfisher  Joshua, Ronnie, Delilah, Grace 

Chaffinch Class  Finnella, Scarlett, Iris, Andrew 

This week’s squirrel certificate winners 
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Community 

and  

Parish  

28th April - Morning Prayer - 10.30 am 

Diary Dates 

 Summer Term 

30 April 
Kingfisher class trip to Bournemouth  

Oceanarium (NO afterschool rugby club) 

2 May 
Openbox Theatre Workshop for Robin, Heron 

and Chaffinch classes 

3 May FOLS Non-uniform day 

13, 14, 15,16 May Year 6 SATs tests 

Sunday 19th May Longparish Run—all ages welcome 

25 May—2 June Half term 

Saturday 8th June  12-4 Summer Fayre 

Monday 17th June INSET day 

Thursday 20th June Yr 6 Leavers Service Winchester Cathedral 

25th June Chaffinch class trip to Chalke History Festival  

26th June Sports day 

28th June Herons Country Dancing @ John Hanson 

2 July  Year 5 Taster Day Testbourne 

23rd July Last day of term 




